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Dear Members,

As I write, I am awaiting the arrival of my daughter
with our three grandchildren who are staying with
us over Christmas. The house is littered with wrap-
ping paper and presents and every few moments my
services are called upon to complete the decorations

Well, you know how it is. My attention is else-
where and doubtless errors will creep in to this
newsletter for which I apologise.

Although this newsletter will reach you early in the

w year please accept the best wishes of your com-
“mittee both for the Christmas which has just passed
and for the New Year which has just begun.

Some of you will have been interested in the early
photographs of Dawlish shown to us by Todd Gray
in his recent talk. You may even have tried to follow
his suggestion that you find these and other images
in the catalogue of the Library of Congress but
without success. So I am grateful to Bob Vickery for
advice on how to go about it:

Go to: www.loc.gov (The Library of Congress
website.)

Select from the header menu: Digital Collections.

Select from the panel menus: Prints and photo
graphs.

Hit the button: Search the catalogue.

In the Search Box type: Views of England / Dawlish

Click on : Preview images (and if necessary, scroll

down to Dawlish.)

Good luck... it really is worth it..

Incidentally our next publication, “Stories of Dawl-
ish Shore”, is about to go to the printer and will be
available to you shortly. We think it is one of our
best books so it will be worth waiting for !

Bob Thompson

In the year of 2008 the village Post Office was head-line news. In Hol-
combe, as in very many other villages, closure is unwelcome. At this time
of change I have been interested to trace the pattern of postal deliveries and
collections in the village where I spent long periods of my life.

When I was growing up at Sunnylands during the second world.war, Mrs.
Marlow was post-mistress, and the shop and Post Office were at Sorrento
at the top of the village hill. Before this it had been further down the hill
and opposite the church. My recollections are all of the second venue in the
house built in the 1930s. The first Post Office was opened in 1907 by 17
year-old Mary Jarman (later Mrs Marlow) in the parlour of the end cottage
on the hill — a post office and shop. Mrs.Marlow was a very large lady and
quite formidable to me as a shy child. However, as I grew up I came to see
her as a central figure in the life of the village. She always rang the church
bell for Matins until it became too much for her, when we children in the
choir shared the duty. Mrs. Marlow was followed by Peggy Sweetzer, her
daughter, and the Shop and Post Office continued in the same place with
subsequent owners Mrs. J. Price and then Fred Comber. More recently
there has been a third move, and Geoff Oldacre adapted his bungalow in
Holcombe Road behind the Castle Inn  to accommodate the joint busi-
nesses. And in September 2008 the Post Office in Holcombe was closed,
although the village shop lives on.

So, a beginning and an end within two generations. There is a most inter-
esting story connected with postal deliveries to Holcombe village even be-
fore there was a Post Office. The papers which record this story have sur-
vived because they carry the signature of Anthony Trollope who had a dis-
tinguished career with the G.P.O. in the nineteenth century alongside his
fame as a successful author. In the early 1850s there was a lively exchange
of correspondence concerning the Dawlish letter-carrier who wrote to the
Postmaster General on 18th May 1853:

“To the Right Honourable Viscount Canning, Postmaster General.
Your petitioner, Samuel Pepell, Letter Carrier under the Dawlish Post Of-

fice, most humbly begs to lay before your Lordship the daily engagements
of his Town and country labours, feeling certain he has only to state






